
 
 

Oil Pipeline Filing 

August 25, 2025 

Ms. Debbie-Anne Reese, Secretary  

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 

888 First Street, N.E. 

Washington, DC 20426 

 

Dear Secretary, Reese: 

 

In accordance with the requirements of the Interstate Commerce Act and the Rules and Regulations of the Federal 

Energy Regulatory Commission (“FERC”), Hiland Crude, LLC (“Hiland”) submits for filing the following tariffs, effective 

September 1, 2025: 

 

• FERC Tariff No. 5.46.0, Proportional Tariff applying on the gathering / transportation of crude petroleum 
on the Market Center Gathering System (cancels FERC Tariff No. 5.45.0) 

 
Hiland is making this filing to include a footnote to the Bethel Origin Point in FERC Tariff No. 5.46.0 referencing a 

newly constructed terminal and station by ITT (Independent Trading and Transportation Company) ITT’s Terminal 

and Station will now be able to unload trucks into the Bethel origin.  From the Bethel Origin the barrels received 

from ITT’s Terminal and Station will be charged the existing effective transportation rates to the applicable existing 

destinations.  Also, FERC Tariff No. 5.46.0 revises the discount rates for the origins of Spring Brook and Spring Brook 

East at the Trenton Station and Savage Railport destinations. 

 

Hiland requests special permission to submit the tariffs listed above on less than thirty-days’ notice under authority 
of 18 C.F.R. §341.14 and §341.2, to have the Bethel origin available to receive trucks unloading from the ITT Terminal 
Station effective September 1, 2025.  Hiland submits that good cause exists for granting this request.  Permitting the 
tariff to become effective on less than thirty days’ notice will benefit Hiland’s shippers because it will ensure that 
the tariffs will allow shippers the opportunity to nominate movements as soon as possible.  Hiland acknowledges 
that this tariff publication is conditionally accepted subject to refund pending a thirty-day review period. 
 
In accordance with 18 C.F.R. § 343.3(a), Hiland hereby requests that any protest of the attached tariff be emailed to 

the undersigned at Tariff_Group@kindermorgan.com. 

 

I hereby certify that copies of this filing have been sent, on or before this date, by means of transmission agreed 

upon, to all subscribers on Hiland’s subscriber list. 

 

If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact the undersigned at 713-420-4687. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Bruce Reed 
Director-Tariffs and Regulatory Affairs 


